

- DIARY DATES

16 March 2019

Mt Marshall & Districts Ag Show

19 March 2019

Recycling Collection

20 March 2019

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 3:00pm in Council Chambers

— COUNCILLORS -

Cr Tony Sachse

President P: 9685 1257 crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Nick Gillett

Deputy President P: 9686 2007 crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Stuart Faulkner

P: 9686 1050 crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Leeanne Gobbart

P: 9684 8042 crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Rachel Kirby

P: 9686 1160 crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Stuart Putt

P: 9686 2078 crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Ian Sanders

P: 9685 1213 crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Shire of Mt Marshall

THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

25 February 2019

FAMILY DAY CARE COORDINATOR RELIEF POSITION

Expression of Interest

Little Bee's Family Day Care has been successfully operating since July 2015 with many families utilising the service from Mt Marshall & surrounds.

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking a relief Coordinator to run the 'invenue' Family Day Care service during the year. The service operates from Bencubbin every Monday to Wednesday and Beacon every Thursday however any proposed alterations to this schedule can be discussed with interested candidates.

All planning and preparation during relief periods will be provided by our current coordinator and you will operate under the support of the Greater Beginnings Family Day Care Scheme and the Shire.

Requirements of the role include;

- Current National police check or willing to obtain
- Working with Children check clearance or willing to obtain
- Current First Aid certificate and Asthma & Anaphylactic training or willing to obtain
- Accredited Food Safe certificates or willing to obtain
- Demonstrable commitment to the social, emotional, intellectual and physical needs of children

For additional information about the role, please contact the Community Development Officer, Olivia Granich on 9685 1202.



CONTACT US









80 Monger Street, Bencubbin WA 6477 | Phone: 08 9685 1202 | Fax: 08 9685 1299 Email: admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au | www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au



Shire of Mt Marshall

— THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

BENCUBBIN TOWN HALL

The Shire would like to provide an update regarding the use of the Bencubbin Town Hall:

- Firstly we would like to acknowledge Mrs Carrie Woodfield and those who have run the Bennymart for the last ten years. Bennymart will be closing at the end of February.
- Council awarded the public tender for the hall to Miss Jacinta Smith. We wish Ms Smith the very best in her new venture which will be opening late April.
- We thank KC's café who have agreed to stock basic supplies for the community to buy between the closure of Bennymart and the opening of the new grocery store.
- Finally we seek expressions of interest from the community regarding running the community bus to Beacon Co-Operative once per week until the new store opens. This service will be at no cost but will depend on demand. Please contact Meg at the Shire to register your interest in using the service.



Please Note Change of Date NOTICE OF MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the next Ordinary Meeting of Council will be held in Council Chambers, 71 Monger St, Bencubbin at 3:00pm on Wednesday 20 March 2019.

John Nuttall Chief Executive Officer



Shire of Mt Marshall

THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE ——

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST SOUGHT - BUSH FIRE TRAINING

On Friday 8 February, 2019 several members of the Welbungin Bush Fire Brigade attended an information session with DFES staff from Northam. During the session Brigade members successfully logged on to the DFES Volunteer Extranet training portal which allowed them to complete a computer based AIMMS Awareness course (20 minutes) and apply for some face to face training.

It has been identified that further Bush Fire training is required and therefore a 1 day Introduction to Fire Fighting has been arranged for Friday 8 March 2019, commencing at 8.00am. The course will be held at the Bencubbin Multipurpose Complex and should be completed by 4.00pm. Catering will be provided.

If you are interested in attending the training it is important that I receive your expression of interest two weeks prior to the event. It is also important that you are a registered member of your Bush Fire Brigade and have a volunteer number. This will enable you to be registered on the volunteer portal.

Please call me on 0429 851318 or email ro@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au if you are interested in attending this training.

Fire fighting is an important part of living in a rural community and it is important that we all have the necessary skills to ensure we can protect ourselves, our families and friends in the event of a fire.

Jack Walker - Bush Fire Control Officer



AERIAL SURVEYING OF THE WESTERN POWER NETWORK

During the next month or two you may observe low flying aircraft in the area. The aircraft are carrying out aerial surveying of the Western Power network. A small plane fitted with laser scanners and aerial cameras will survey and capture data of their entire network but should not cause any disruption to customers in the area. Further information can be found on the Western Power website— https://westernpower.com.au/community/work-in-your-area/aerial-surveying



Shire of Mt Marshall

— THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

FERAL PIGEON MANAGEMENT

Please be advised that between the dates of March 6th — 8th contractors will be conducting a pigeon cull in the Bencubbin Hotel. The cull will take place in the late afternoon/evening. Please don't be alarmed if you hear gun shots during this time.

POSITION VACANT COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT OFFICER

Applications are sought from suitably qualified/experienced persons to undertake the position of Community Development Officer. The position is a full time position, working 38 hours per week from the Shire's administration centre based in Bencubbin.

The position will require the successful incumbent working in consultation with the community to co-ordinate the community development needs of the Shire particularly working with families and youth groups. A committed team and consultative approach is sought to work in a rural community environment and be dedicated to community social capacity building.

A negotiated Base Salary for the position will be within Level 6 to 8 of the Local Government Industry Award dependent on qualifications and experience. Relocation expenses to be negotiated. The Shire may provide subsidised housing at \$60 per week rental

A Position Description together with information on the Shire can be obtained by contacting Ms Nadine Richmond on (08) 9685 1202 during office hours or via e-mail ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au.

Applications addressing the selection criteria and marked 'Private & Confidential' are sought from interested persons and are to be addressed to the undersigned by 4pm, Friday 1 March 2019.

John Nuttall
Chief Executive Officer
ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au
PO Box 20
BENCUBBIN WA 6477

